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Buy to Let Investors outrage at the statement of the Governor of the Central Bank 
 

This is a very dangerous statement in a very exposed market, and we would expect the Governor to be more understanding of the difficulties that landlords are experiencing before he takes away their investment property.

 

We supply 600,000 people with homes, where people live, and 96,000 of these tenants are supported by the State whose duty it is to house them with the help of Rent Supplement.  The Government use the cheap option of the private rented sector to house them and recently introduced further rent control methods by reducing Rent Supplement yet again.  Since 2008, the private rental market has been unfairly targeted by successive Governments increasing the cost of providing private rental accommodation including:

  

2008 BER Certificates 

2008 Reduction in Rent Supplement

2008 Increased Standards 

2009 NPPR Charge of €200

2009 25% reduction in Mortgage Interest allowable

2010 USC @ 4%

2010 Reduction in Rent Supplement

2012 Household Charge 

2012 Reduction in Rent Supplement 

 

Stephen Faughnan, Chairman, of the Irish Property Owners Association outlined that “It is unacceptable that people who were led into this market by the Banks giving out money “like snuff at a wake” are now to suffer, as those self-same banks are being encouraged by the Governor of the Central Bank to foreclose on buy-to-let property. Any property that is producing an income has to be geared to pay back its borrowings given the appropriate time span.  Repossession will only lead to homelessness for both borrower and tenant, and further seriously damage the property market.”     

 

The banks, which have already been capitalised by the taxpayer, should commence lending again which will allow the property market time to recover. Government should reinstate Mortgage Interest Relief to 100% which would allow property owners equality with all other business.  The reduction to 75% in 2009 resulted in performing rental properties being placed into a loss making situation.  This reduction only affected investors who borrowed, and the more they borrowed, the more damage it caused.

 

The NPPR needs to be allowable as an expense, which it is, instead of the current situation where tax is being paid on a loss, and the sad situation for houses in units where each unit has to be paid for individually needs to be amended. 
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